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What a fantastic week it has been at Applegarth!

Firstly, a huge thank you to everyone who came along to our Summer Fayre last Friday. We were 
absolutely thrilled with the brilliant turnout and are delighted to share that, thanks to your 
generosity and support, The Friends of Applegarth PTA raised an incredible £4,500! This 
amazing total will be invested directly back into our children’s education. 

Over the years, our PTA has supported us in so many ways—from funding iPads and reading 
books, to providing our reading reward bags each year, subsidising school trips, contributing to 
our trim trail, and so much more. Their impact is visible all around our school, and we are forever 
grateful for their continued support. 

A special thank you must go to our Year 6 pupils, who planned, designed, and ran many of the 
stalls and games you enjoyed at the fayre. Their creativity and leadership were outstanding! We’d 
also like to extend our thanks to the local businesses and companies who donated such a wide 
range of incredible tombola prizes—possibly our biggest collection yet!

And of course, thank you to our staff, families, and the entire school community for making the 
Summer Fayre 2025 such a huge success.

This week has been just as eventful! On Wednesday, our Key Stage 2 pupils took part in 
their Sports Day. There was a wonderful display of sportsmanship and team spirit, and a very 
swift pack-up when the heavens opened! Thank you to all the KS2 parents and carers who came 
to cheer on the children, and to our PTA for organising refreshments. A very special thank you 
to Miss Mutch, Mrs O’Toole, and James Lofthouse for putting together such a brilliant morning.

On Thursday, we were treated to a visit from the Sowerby Music Festival, who delivered a lively 
and engaging assembly titled “Travelling by Tuba”. The children thoroughly enjoyed the 
performance and the workshops that followed—it was a real musical treat!

And finally, today our Year 6 pupils wowed the whole school with their first performance of their 
end-of-year show. It was absolutely fantastic, and I know parents and carers are in for a real treat 
next week!

Just a quick reminder: KS1 Sports Day has been rescheduled for Wednesday 9th July due to the 
earlier weather disruption. Thank you for your understanding. And, the deadline for our Artist of 
the Month competition is fast approaching (see the poster further down).

Wishing you all a restful weekend and looking forward to more exciting events as we approach 
the end of term.

Mrs Hopkin, Deputy Headteacher



Our Week in Pictures



Staff Leavers
As we approach the end of another academic year, it’s time to say goodbye to some much-loved 
members of our Applegarth family as well as welcoming new starters. 

This year, we bid a fond farewell to Mrs Hopkin, our Deputy Headteacher, as well as Mrs 
Cross and Mrs Slinger, our Year 3/4 teachers. We are incredibly grateful for the dedication, care, 
and commitment they have brought to our school community.
They will be deeply missed by pupils, staff, and families alike, and we wish each of them the very 
best as they embark on their next adventures.

We will welcome Mrs Warriner, our new Office Manager and Miss Beresford, who will be teaching 
in Year 3/4. They are excited to start their journey with us in September. 

Mrs Maxwell

Goodbye from Mrs Hopkin, Deputy Headteacher
It feels very strange to be writing a goodbye to you all. 

I was looking back at what I wrote to introduce myself to you all back in 
January 2020 ahead of when I officially joined Applegarth in April 2020 (during 
lockdown!) and I wrote: “From the moment I first visited Applegarth Primary School,
I was overwhelmed by the wonderfully positive and nurturing relationships between 
all the adults and the children.” and the same is true today! It has been a real 
privilege to be part of such a warm, caring, and committed school community. 
Thank you to each and every one of you who has played a part in making my 
time here so special. 

When I joined Applegarth, I was determined to help ensure that every child 
received a high-quality education—one that was enjoyable, enriching, and challenging. I’m incredibly 
proud to have worked alongside Mr Peoples and Mrs Maxwell to lead a team that gives their all, every 
single day, for every single child. It has been truly rewarding to see the school grow and thrive.

I’m really looking forward to the next chapter in my career—one that fits perfectly around my family 
life, which has changed in the most wonderful way since we welcomed our daughter, Zara, into the 
world last year. This new role also gives me the opportunity to focus on an area of education I care 
deeply about. I’ll be joining the Lingfield Education Trust as their Primary English School Improvement 
Advisor, and I’m excited to support schools in delivering high-quality English teaching across the trust.

As I prepare to say goodbye, I want to extend my heartfelt thanks to the entire Applegarth 
community. To the children—thank you for your energy, curiosity, and joy. To our families—thank you 
for your trust, support, and partnership. To the staff—thank you for your unwavering dedication and 
teamwork. To our governors—thank you for your guidance and commitment. And to the wider 
community—thank you for always being there to support our school in so many ways. It has been an 
honour to work alongside such a passionate and hardworking group of people, and I will always carry 
with me the memories of what we’ve achieved together over the past five years.



Staff Leavers
Goodbye from Mrs Cross, Year 3/4 Class Teacher
I can’t really believe the day has come when I take a final step over the 
threshold of one of the kindest, caring schools I have ever worked for. I came to 
Applegarth ten years ago to cover a Y3/4 class and just stayed…! The best decision

ever! And what a wonderful ten years it’s been for me. As history lead, I’ve rewritten 
the local history that our children learn here, striving to enhance it with meaningful 
records (like our very own Logbook!) and I’ve enjoyed too the other subjects I’ve led 
over the years, from RE, geography and languages.

But Applegarth has been more than that for me. My heart has been in every class I

have taught. They would know how much I believe in every child that has been in 
my care. How each child is so, so unique and has the ability to be whatever they wish 
to be. They’ve made me smile, they’ve made me chuckle, and even on some of the tough days, I still 
believe that this is truly the best job in the world to be in and I feel honoured that you, as parents and 
carers have put your trust and faith in me to look after your child.

The adults are pretty special too. We look after each other and they’ve certainly looked after me over the 
years. Thank you xx

I’ve now moved to Harrogate where a new life (and possibly a new career) await me. A very exciting time 
with lots to discover and lots to explore. Applegarth will always be in my heart however.

So… if you ever see me in the street, please say hello or give me a wave. I may be shorter or greyer, but my 
welcome and smile will always be the same.

Yours truly and very fondly,
Mrs Lynne Cross

Goodbye to Mrs Slinger, Year 3/4 Class Teacher
During her time with us, Mrs Slinger has worked across the school, most 
recently in Year 3/4, and has brought with her a wealth of knowledge—
particularly in children’s literature, history, and geography. Her passion for 
learning has inspired both pupils and staff alike, and her commitment to 
providing rich, engaging experiences for the children in her care has made a 
lasting impact. 

If there were a prize for the most beautifully organised and calming classroom, 
Mrs Slinger would win it hands down—every time. From twinkling fairy lights 
and stunning displays to the cosiest reading corners, her learning spaces have 
always been a joy to step into. They’ve reflected her thoughtful, nurturing 
approach and her belief in creating environments where children feel safe, inspired, 
and ready to learn.

Beyond the classroom, we’ll miss her insightful updates on the latest educational research, her 
brilliant book recommendations, and of course, her wonderful stories about her beloved sausage 
dog, her family adventures, and her love of musicals.

Mrs Slinger leaves behind a legacy of care, creativity, and curiosity. Our children, families, and the 
whole school community will miss her deeply—but we know she will continue to bring her warmth 
and wisdom to whatever comes next.

Thank you, Mrs Slinger, for everything. You will always be part of the Applegarth family.



Hellos! and Congratulations!

Miss Mutch is Getting Married!
We’re thrilled to share some wonderful news—Miss Mutch, our 
fantastic Year 6 teacher, is getting married this summer to her fiancé,
Connor! 

We are all so excited for her as she prepares for her big day, and we 
can’t wait to hear all about it when she returns in September. One 
thought crossing some people’s minds is whether a Harry Styles song
might make it onto the playlist for her first dance! When she returns 
after the holidays, she’ll be known as Mrs Clark and will be teaching 
one of our two Year 5/6 classes. We know the children will be just as 
excited to welcome her back with her new name.

On behalf of the whole Applegarth community, we send our warmest 
congratulations and very best wishes to Miss Mutch and Connor for a joyful wedding day and a 
wonderful future together.

Hello from our new Office Manager, Mrs Warriner

Hello to everyone at Applegarth,

I am thrilled to be joining the family of Applegarth. Next week I will be 
starting the transition into the role of Office Manager with you all and I 
am delighted to be starting the position.  I have been a School Business 
Manager at Le Cateau Community Primary School for the last seven 
years and prior to that I did the same role in a Special School in 
Lancashire. I relocated to North Yorkshire way back in 2017 and what a 
joy living in this lovely part of the world is.  I moved to a village just 
north of Northallerton about 18 months ago and when I saw the 
vacancy for Applegarth, I jumped to apply and then jumped even 
higher with joy when Mrs Maxwell offered me the job!  I am passionate about education and the 
operational, efficiency and business element of it - which in turn benefits the entire school.  I 
always want the best out of every scenario and negotiate my hardest with suppliers and service 
providers, and this helps provide the best possible provision for our pupils. Also, great customer 
service is one of my core beliefs and that is why I will strive to provide the best 'service' to parents, 
pupils, staff and Governors.  I am enthusiastic, passionate and some may say, quite lively!! I can't 
wait to meet you all and start to form critical bonds.  I hope you enjoy the last few weeks of term 
and have a great summer holiday.





Attendance
Our whole school attendance is currently at 

95.2%

SAFEGUARDING NOTICES
All staff at Applegarth know that safeguarding is EVERYONE’S responsibility. Find out 

more on our Safeguarding Page.

For information about Online Safety, visit our dedicated webpage. 
You can also report any concerns you have to our welfare email: dsl@applegarth.n-
yorks.sch.uk.

Car Parking – VERY IMPORTANT REMINDER
Please can parents ensure that they do not use Upwell Road or the school car park without 
prior agreement with the school.  Parents should be using the main Applegarth Car Park at 
the end nearest to school for all parking. As well as causing a nuisance to our neighbours and 
congestion, the road and our school car park are constricted and a high volume of cars 
makes it unsafe. Please can parents also make sure that their children are taking good care 
in the main Applegarth Car Park and being safe. 
Thank you for your help in this matter. 

IMPORTANT – We are a ‘NO NUTS’ 
school due to several children having 
severe allergies.  Please check 
ingredients carefully and do not send in 
snacks/lunchbox items that contain 
nuts.  

https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/key-information/safeguarding/
https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/parents/online-safety/
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2024/2025 Academic Year

Event Class/
Phase

Location Date and Time

Y2 Whitby Visit Y2 Whitby 7th July 2025

Y6 Leaver’s 
Production

Y6
Applegarth Primary 
School

7th July 2025 @ 5:30-7:30

Sports Day 
(back up day)

KS1 – AM
Applegarth Primary 
School

9th July 2025

Y6 Leaver’s 
production

Y6
Applegarth Primary 
School

10TH July 2025 @ 5:50-7:30

Reports go out Whole School
Applegarth Primary 
School

11th July 2025

Y3/4 Deershed 
Visit

Y3 and Y4 Baldersby Park 17th July 2025

Y6 Leaver’s 
Assembly

Y6
Applegarth Primary 
School 17th July 2025 @ 2:00-3:00

Summer 
Holidays

Whole School
Applegarth Primary 
School

Last day of term (school 
closes for summer at 
3:20pm) Friday 18th July

2025/2026 Academic Year

Event Class/
Phase

Location Date and Time

Return to 
school

Whole School
Applegarth Primary 
School 

School opens
Wednesday 3rd September

Bikeability Year 6
Applegarth Primary 
School 

22nd and 24th September, 
1st October



OPAL

We need your help!

Although we expect better weather next term, we do know 
there will still be rainy days and we would like to continue to use 
the field.  To support us with this, please can your child have 
wellies, or spare shoes and a waterproof coat with a hood in 
school everyday. Their wellies/spare shoes should be in a plastic 
bag with their name on them.

Den Building Area

We are aiming to develop our den building area. Tarp, crates, 
wooden planks and pallets are all great examples of what you 
could donate to our school to spark our creativity. 

Bikes

We are really short of bikes that are suitable for our KS2 
children.  If your child is growing out of their bike and it is in 
good working order, we would happily accept your donation. 



Artist of the month

Our artist of the term is Stephen Hornsey.

Mrs Burrell has set you the challenge to take a picture of 
somewhere local after being inspired by Stephen's work. Print it 

off 6 x 4 and put your name, class and location on the back.

Entries close on Monday 14th July.

Enjoy taking lots of photos. 
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